
    

            January 25, 2021 

 TO:  The Honorable Delores G. Kelley, Chair 
  Finance Committee 
 
FROM:  Hanna Abrams, Assistant Attorney General 
 
RE:  Senate Bill 13 – Business Regulation – Retail Pet Stores  

CORRECTION  

I write to correct some statements Ms. Jeanea Thomson made during her testimony before the 
Senate Finance Committee on January 21, 2021.  During a colloquy with Senator Kramer the 
following exchange occurred: 
 

Senator Kramer: “Has your license to operate your business in your Rockville store been 
withdrawn by the City of Rockville?”  
Ms. Thomson replied: “As far as I’m aware that is currently under investigation.”   
Senator Kramer: “Has the license been withdrawn? . . .” 
Ms. Thomson: “No.  As far as I know they are currently investigating that.”  

  
As far as the Office of the Attorney General is aware, the City of Rockville notified Ms. 
Thomson in a letter dated September 18, 2020 that the Rockville Just Puppies store license was 
void.1 
 
In addition, Ms. Thomson testified that she is working with the Office of the Attorney General to 
“make sure [they] are following the law.”  In fact, Just Puppies has refused to produce certain 
documents subpoenaed by the Consumer Protection Division and it is currently the subject of an 
action brought by the Division before the Circuit Court for Montgomery County to enforce its 
subpoena.   
      Sincerely, 

       
      Hanna Abrams 
 
cc: Meaghan Borgerson, Kagan Stern Marinello & Beard, LLC 

                                                 
1 See Letter from Victor Brito to Jeanea Thomson, September 18, 2020 (attached). 
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